## Town Of Greenville

## P. O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-9821

Town Hall/Utility Office May 14, 1991

## MINUTES OF COUNCIL MEETING

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Council was called to order by President Ron Lamb. All Councilmembers and the Clerk Treasurer were present. Also attending was Gary Getrost, Bob Isgrigg, Talbott Richardson, Fred Owens, LynnOwens, Jim Harl, David Owens, and Sheri Jecker.

Minutes of the April meeting was approved as read. The Clerk Treasurers' report indicate bank balances appear to be correct.

Claims for the Town and Utility were approved.

Concerning the ditch on Butch Richardsons' property the State Highway Department was contacted for the purpose of cleaning but the STate stated they could not do so since it is located on private property.

The Clerk Treasurer requested approval and received same to transfer dormant funds to the General Fund:

Park & Rec. Fund - \$342.91 Building Auth. " - 300.00

The STate Board of Accounts suggested the Council to transfer these funds.

The Council approved the Clerk Treasurers' attendance at an election seminar to be held on June 5 at Columbus, IN.

The Council approved the hiring of David Bauer as Appraiser for the dam improvement project.

Fred Owens complained of trash and debre on alley(s) bordering property he owns and requested the Council to have the alley(s) cleaned out for access. As of now there is no way Mr. Owens can get to his property; the alley(s) is the only access/exit. Council advised him the town would have the alleys(s) surveyed leading into his property to determine exact location and then open necessary alley(s) to his satisfaction. Mr. Owen was also informed a meeting with the engineer the Monday following this meeting, would be held and he waould be apprised of the date(s) for surveying, etc.

Jim Harl inquired as to the cost of a meter for his property located on Pekin Road. The Council advised him the cost would be \$350 for meter installation and meter deposit.

## MINUTES OF COUNCIL MEETING, (Cont'd) May 14, 1991

The Council noted the town needs to have right of ways mowed and authorized Gary Getrost to contact someone for the job.

No further business coming <u>be fore</u> the council Bob Williams motioned for adjournment, seconded by Harold Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Jack Sprigler, Clerk of the Council

Ron Lamb, President of the Council